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Wednesday February 15, 2023
 
Juanita Kaminski called the meeting to order at 4:16pm 
39 members attended
Membership Officer in attendance – Brigitte Benoit
 
Juanita read the Acknowledgement of Indigenous Territory statement. 
 
Roll Call of Officers 
President --Juanita Kaminski - present
Vice-President – Sharon Olsen - present
Treasurer – Nikki Gordon - present 
Secretary – Char Taylor - present
Executive Officers - Jane Cameron - present
                            Leanne Turner - present
                            Tracie Truscott - present
 
Jane Cameron read the CUPE Equality statement. 
                              

Presentation of Minutes  
· The minutes of the January 25, 2023, meeting was presented by Char Taylor. 
· Char asked if anyone had questions about the minutes, a member mentioned that: In a bullet under unfinished business: (The government tells the school boards what %/amount to give us that’s why we are not in negotiations now. All monies are allocated to specific areas like caretaking, support staff, building costs etc). And that it is the board we negotiate with and the school board has been mandated By the Government. After a discussion and clarity it was determined that the government does mandate the school board  

MOTION:   That the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted as presented. 
Moved/Seconded.   CARRIED. 
 

 Presentation of Treasurer's Report  
· Treasurer’s report was presented by Nikki Gordon. 
· Nikki presented the Treasurers report and last year 2022 budget and this year's 2023 budget.
· The new ledger started this month, it has some changes showings descriptions to cheques written.
· Members commented how good this looks and appreciate the changes as this is what thy have been asking for.
· Nikki once again explained Core & Non-Core expenses.
· The new transfer column shows transfers made from one category to another.
· A question arose about who made the decision to purchase Yeti mugs for members, it was reminded that we have a ‘special category’ for items like this and that is why the decision was made to purchase the Yeti mugs to share with members.
· The GIC has been locked in for 1 year @ 4% interest, last year was only at 1% interest


 
MOTION:   That the Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented. 
Moved/Seconded.   CARRIED. 
 
Executive Reports: 
President: 
· Juanita mentioned she has been representing members.
· The executive has met a couple times this month regarding the Letter of Understanding.
· They also met with the negotiating committee, it was determined another survey/questionnaire will be sent to members to see what they would like changed/added in our Collective Agreement.
· Emails may come from various members with information.

Vice President: 
· Sharon had no report as she just returned from a medical leave today.
 
Communication and Bills 
· No communication or bills. Please refer to our website.
 
Committee Reports: 
Labor Management Committee 
· There were no labour management meetings this month. 
  
Poverty Committee 
· No report at this time.

Policy Committee 
· No report at this time.
 
Nominations and Elections 
· Elections:
· Vice President, Sharon Olsen was nominated, accepted nomination, acclaimed & accepted.
· Secretary Treasurer, Wendy Legg & Nikki Gordon were both nominated, they both accepted nomination, vote was held, Nikki was voted in, and accepted.
· 3 Executive Officers, Tracie Truscott, Jane Cameron & Leanne Turner were nominated, accepted nomination, acclaimed & accepted.
· Poverty Intervention Committee, Wendy Legge, Brittany Elliot & Jamie Westlund were nominated, they all accepted nomination, vote was held, Jamie was voted in, and accepted.
· 1 -3yr Trustee, this vote was held over to the March union meeting, due to a discrepancy in who is in what term as of now.
 

Unfinished Business  
· We have a guest speaker, Joanne Lukalvich, attending our April 26th union meeting, she sits on the AEEK board.
· Juanita mentioned an email with an update, a step-by-step process will be emailed as to what step we are at in negotiations.
· Char will email to find out who is planning on retiring this year.

New Business 
To be discussed at the February meeting:
· Emailing to the MLA.
· Spring Fling is March 15th at Original Joes west, Char will email the invite out on Feb 27th. Tickets are for the first 100 and will be $10.00 each available only through school cash online.

Other Business 
· Our next meeting is Wednesday March 22nd, 2023 at 4:15pm.

Meeting adjourned at 5:08pm 
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